
Draft minutes of Brandesburton parish council meeting held on Monday, 8 July 2019 at 7:00pm in 
the Methodist Church schoolroom.  
 
Present: Mr. Olsen (chair), Miss. Coates, Mrs. Lawson, Mr. Atkinson, Mr. Richardson, Mrs. Mossford,  
Mrs. Wardle, Mrs. Richardson (joined the meeting at 7:15pm), Councillor Owen, Councillor Evison 
 
Apologies for absence: Mrs. Whitfield    

Co-option of parish councillor: The clerk had contacted the 2 residents who had shown an interest 
in becoming a parish councillor and had invited them to the parish council meeting. As only Mr. 
Stones had attended the meeting, he was co-opted onto the parish council. The parish council now 
has 11 members. 

Minutes of previous meeting: All agreed that the minutes were correct and were signed by the 
chair. 

Declaration of interest both pecuniary and non-pecuniary: None  

East Riding of Yorkshire Council matters: As Councillors Owen and Evison where going to be 
attending another parish council the following matters were raised: 
 
GoLGV: Residents are experiencing problems with people attending courses at GoLGV who are 
parking inconsiderately with no consideration for the residents trying to access or exiting their own 
driveways. The parish council has written to GoLGV on more than one occasion with no response.  
Councillor Evison suggested that the clerk contacts Tricia Danby, East Riding of Yorkshire Council to 
ask if the problem can be investigated.  
 
Overgrown land – New Road: The clerk has received complaints from residents whose properties 
back on to the overgrown land on New Road. The matter has been reported to planning 
enforcement however, they are having problems tracing the owner of the land. The councillors 
advised the clerk who owns the land and the clerk will report back to East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council. 
 
Football pitch – Mill Lane: It was reported that the car park is overgrown. Councillor Evison to take 
this matter up with East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  
 
Septic tanks: This matter was raised by Mrs. Lawson. New rules will be introduced by DEFRA and the 
Environment Agency in January 2020. Overview and Scrutiny, East Riding of Yorkshire Council are 
dealing with this.  
 
Councillors Evison and Owen left the meeting at 7:25pm. 
 
Clerk’s up-date report on on-going items: 

 Bus stop markings: Now that the new bus shelter is in place the clerk is to contact East Riding of 
Yorkshire Council to ask for ‘Bus Stop’ markings to be painted on the road.  

Frodingham Road: The clerk is to contact the police to ask for the results of the recent speed 
monitoring carried out on Frodingham Road. 

Planning applications:    

19/01965/PLF – Mr. S Connor - Erection of an agricultural workers dwelling at land North of 
Weatherhill Farm, Burshill Carr Road, Burshill   No objections to the application 



 
19/02178/VAR – Mr Ian Sayner - Variation of Condition 6 (approved plans) of planning permission 
17/02941/PLF to allow design modifications - Erection of a building for use as health and beauty 
centre following demolition of existing buildings and retention of biomass plant at Burton Lodge 
Hotel Starcarr Lane, Brandesburton   No objections to the application 
 
Neighbourhood Networks:  None received 

Police update: None received   

Correspondence: 

12 June 2019 Beverley & North Holderness 
Internal Drainage Board 

Use of noticeboards 

14 June 2019 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Brandesburton football pitch 

July 2019 Clerks and Councils Direct Newsletter 

4 July 2019 East Riding of Yorkshire Council Community Fairs, update on 
information – animals as prizes 

4 July 2019 Mr Karl Wright Vehicle parking obstructions 

4 July 2019 Mrs J Rodgerson Complaint – parking GoLGV 

6 July 2019 Mrs J Draper Complaint – parking GoLGV 

7 July 2019 East Riding of Yorkshire Council National Highways and Transport 
Public satisfaction survey 

   

Accounts:  

Sally Woolfitt £215.02 July salary and expenses 

Mr. L Watts £32.85 July salary 

Leven & Brandesburton 
Horticultural Society 

£150.00 Donation towards the running costs of the 
annual show 

Yorkshire Water £18.61 Allotments quarterly water supply 

Garden & Tree Services £940.00 Grass cutting – Market Cross, playpark, church 
and allotments 

Information 
Commissioner 

£40.00 ICO Registration 

Brandesburton Methodist 
Church  

£48.00 Room hire 

The above accounts were approved for payment.    

Request for donation – Leven and Brandesburton Horticultural Society: A letter had been received 
from the above group asking for a donation towards the cost of putting on the annual show. The 
matter was discussed and Mr. Atkinson proposed, Mrs. Richardson seconded, and all were in favour 
of making a donation of £150. The clerk is to write to the committee asking if consideration could be 
given to the show being held in Brandesburton next year.  



Playpark update: Mrs. Hale was not at the meeting and therefore a report had not been received. 
To be carried forward to the September 2019 meeting. Mr. Olsen to contact Mrs. Hale to ask if there 
is any progress with the funding applications.  

Village issues:   

Brandesburton Lifestylers: The group of Lifestylers are interested in carrying out a litter pick in the 
school holidays. Mr. Olsen to advise the clerk when this is to take place so that bags and litter picking 
sticks can be obtained from East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  
 
Condition of the roads and pavements: The clerk is to submit a request to East Riding of Yorkshire 
Council asking for the roads and pavements to be swept.  
 
Butts Lane: The clerk is to submit a request to East Riding of Yorkshire Council asking Butts Lane to 
be swept.  
 
Date of next meeting:  Monday, 9 September 2019 at 7:00pm in the Methodist Church school 
room.  
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8:30pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


